

Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 10 May 2017 AT 7.00PM IN THE JEAN MACKIE CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE.

PRESENT:

Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Vice Chair), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Richard Davison, Nancy Dunlop, Anne Omond, Keith Omond. Members of the public were Craig Whyte, Mr. & Mrs. Allan Whyte, Mr Mitchell & Jan Carter.

1] <u>Chairman's Welcome / Apologies:</u> Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Jessie Cartmell, Ian MacFarlane, Cllr Gavin Ellis, Cllr Ian Fergusson & Cllr Helen Law.

2] Police Report

PC Lucy Clark was introduced and welcomed to the meeting as PC Louise Millar's replacement. The crime figures from 10th Apr to 10th May were as follows:

Area 2A: 40 crimes recorded, 253 calls, 32 detected and 8 undetected.

Area 2B: 8 crimes recorded, 122 calls, 5 detected and 3 undetected.

Crimes include shoplifting, section 38, Vandalism and thefts. Most of the undetected crimes are vandalism related.

Cars on Robertson Road are parking on pavement and a few are causing obstructions. A van parked on the pavement on Robertson Road at Bellyeoman Road has been causing obstruction to the junction sightlines.

A report is to be sent to the Match Commander about traffic management at Whitefield Road and Halbeath Road.

The cardboard policeman with a speed gun, known as 'Pop-up Jim' has been deployed in the local area.

Minutes: The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. They were proposed by Graeme Whyte and seconded by Wilma Allday.

4] Matters Arising From Minutes:

None.

5] Officers Report:

a) Chairmans Report

The chairman reported that Bill McCulloch had resigned as a Community Councillor and she thanked Bill for all the work he had contributed during his time on the Community Council and wished him all the best for the future.

b) Secretary's Report Inc. Correspondence:

Nothing to report.

c) Treasurer's Report:

The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that she was resigning. It was unanimously agreed that the post of Treasurer would be taken on by Richard Davison. A detailed set of books is with the auditors. Many thanks were recorded to Kate for all her work over the many years she has been both Treasurer and a member of the Community Council.

6] Ongoing Issues:

- School Litter Pick: This would be held on 31st May 2017.
- <u>Taylor Wimpey CLF:</u> There was to be a Taylor Wimpey Community Liaison Meeting on Monday 15 May 2017.



Bellyeoman Community Council

Serving NE Dunfermline

Secretary: Community Councillor John Dudgeon 16 Beldorney Place, Dunfermline, Fife, KY12 0XN Email: ccllr.john.dudgeon@bellyeomancc.org.uk Website: www.bellyeomancc.org.uk

- <u>Bib Awaiting funding:</u> John has spoken to the school, nursery and church and they are all willing to take part. Payment to Fife Council still to be completed. The bedding plants are on order and it was envisaged that these items would be resolved before the next meeting.
- Alderston Trees: This issue is ongoing.
- <u>Bellyeoman Farmhouse Strip</u>: This land is the responsibility of Fife Council and maintenance would start this summer.
- Band Hall: Secured and ongoing. No football taken place since work started.
- Townhill cycle path steps: Ongoing
- Coop fencing and Bushes: Wilma had spoken to the CoOp's Assistant Manager.
- <u>CC Strategic plan:</u> It was proposed that this matter would be further developed at a separate meeting.
- Paton Street Housing Development: Discussions were heard on all the issues/problems affecting this development. Cllr Law agreed to chase up a lot of outstanding questions. Wilma Allday agreed to ask the Councillors for site meeting.

7] Councillors Reports

As all the Councillors were at an induction meeting in Fife House, there were no reports.

8] AOCB:

Allan Whyte raised the issue of flooding on the cycle path south of the cemetery. Drainage water has nowhere to go. This is in the Central Ward and Wilma Allday agreed to pass to the relevant Community Council.

Car Parking at QM Station was raised and options for improvement in the existing car park were discussed along with potential options on adjacent land.

The signage for Dunfermline is severely lacking on the M90.

9] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING:

The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 14th June 2017 at 7.00pm in the Jean Mackie Centre, Robertson Road, Dunfermline.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:07pm.

Signed:	
Date:	